Chiefs Report to the Board of Commissioners
September 12th, 2022

ALS Program Update
•

•

There were 8 applicants for the Firefighter/Paramedic positions we advertised for. The initial
application review process will start this week and background checks are underway. We will be
moving forward with the process.
Last Thursday staff met with sales reps for gurneys, cardiac monitors, automated CPR devices and
related durable medical equipment. Quotes were received and staff is working a on a final proposal
for a durable medical equipment purchase to support an upgrade to our EMS licensure.

Budgeting Software
•

Admin staff participated in a live demo of Springbrook Express Finance and Payroll systems and have
recommended moving forward to implementing the software at SCFD5. This software will integrate
with our current system of electronic scheduling and mesh scheduling, timecards and payroll into
one system. There will be more discussion later on in the agenda for a more in depth explanation.

Commissioner iPads
•

Work was delayed on iPad implementation due to an extended timeline for installation of Apple
Business Manager on the devices. ISOutsource is continuing to work through the deployment of
these devices, with staff staying checking status frequently.

Changes to Part-Time Compensation
•

The changes discussed at the last meeting along with the incentive program have been made official
for the Month of September. I have had lots of positive discussions since notifying employees and
will have a meeting Wednesday evening to discuss with the entire group.

Bolt Creek Fire
•

•
•

•
•

Current status on the Bolt Creek Fire is that the fire is still burning, and crews continue to work on
the initial operational goals of keeping the fire North of US2, East of Index and West of Beckler Creek
Road, with the intention of allowing the fire to burn north into the wilderness and allow fall and
winter weather to fully extinguish.
By end of day today, there will be 450 personnel assigned to the fire, some coming from as far away
as Florida.
Certain issues such as smoke propagation and fire activity will be weather dependent, and the
evacuation levels and road closures are continuously monitored for any needed changes. All
evacuation levels and road closures remain unchanged as of the writing of this report.
Currently, there is falling debris onto the roadway near Money Creek, making access through US2
treacherous for even fire personnel.
This event will continue long after the fire is extinguished. Just this morning I opened the
conversation regarding slope stabilization concerns that will need to be addressed immediately, as
our window for mitigation measures is closing, and fall/winter/spring moisture impacts to an
unstable slope will need to be high priority.
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